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Christmas Fair 2019 
What a fantastic Christmas Fair we had last night! 
Even though the weather was bad, it was probably 
the best attended for a long time. It was great to 
see so many of you enjoying yourselves as a school 
community. All the money raised this year will be 
going towards new staging and lighting so the 
children can take part in more productions across 
the year. Altogether you managed to raise £934 

pure profit so well done everyone. I’d like to thank Mrs Bentley and 
all the PTA for organising and also all the staff who gave up their time 
to help at the fair. Well done everyone! 

KS1 Production Lights, Camel, Action 2 
The Year 1 and 2 children have been rehearsing 
hard for the last few weeks to make sure they’re 
ready to give a performance of a life time when 
they present their Christmas production Lights, 
Camel, Action 2. There will be two performances. 
One on Wednesday at 2pm and one on Thursday 
at 6pm. Tickets are still on sale on Parent Pay. 
We have to limit the tickets to 2 per family per 
performance. If we have any left after that we 
will let you know.  
 

Borwick Hall 
The next payment 
for Borwick Hall is 
due on Friday 20th 

Anti-Bullying Day 
On Monday, all the children will be discussing the 
issue of bullying, what it is, what we can do to 
prevent it happening and what to do if they feel 



December. This 
should be the final 
payment you will 
need to make. 

they are being bullied. We will be having a whole 
school assembly and the the children will be doing 
lessons and activities with their class teacher. 
There’s lots of information for parents as well. This 
can be found at https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/ 
 

 

Dance Competition Winners 
In the last newsletter we celebrated Lola’s achievements for her 
success in a dance competition. Unfortunately, Ema was off poorly 
so we thought we would celebrate both their success in this weeks 
newsletter. Well done girls! 

 

Year 4 Trip to Ribchester 
As part of their History topic of Roman Britain, Miss 
O’Brien took her legion of children to the Roman 
Museum in Ribchester. They had a 
Roman workshop with Patrick, the 
museum curator and got to handle 
real Roman artifacts and dress up 
as Roman soldiers. Unfortunately, 

it wasa little too wet to go down to the Roman bath 

https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/


house but they still had a fantastic time and learnt lots. 
Head Teacher Awards Oak Christmas Family Afternoon 

Oak class would like to invite parents to their family 
Christmas Afternoon when they will be doing 
festive craft activities and singing Christmas songs 
for parents. Hopefully you can join them on 
Thursday 19th December at 1:30pm. 

Oak: Taliah V Penny M 
Cherry: Abu Bakr Ayat H 
Willow: Zahra A Callum E 
Beech: Patryk B Aaishah G 
Y3: Zach B Charlie T 
Y4: Luke B Safaa S 
Y5: Mustafa A Lucy B 
Y6: Nadia S Sana C 

Attendance 
Target: 96% Last Week:  86.0% This week: 91.7% 

Christmas Jumper Day 
We will once again be supporting the charity Save the Children by 
having a Christmas Jumper day on Friday 13th. For a small donation 
of £1, children can wear a Christmas jumper 
instead of their normal school jumper or cardigan. 
They should still wear their normal uniform 
underneath.  

Sports News 
Triathlon – Last week Mrs Harris took a team of Triathletes to 
Westview to compete in the school’s triathlon event.The children 
had three disciplines to compete in which were a swim, a run and a 
number of athletic challenges. It is a really hard event and the 
children performed really admirably. Well done to Aryan, Aleena, 
Jack, Michelle, Adam and Grace. 

Netball skills – This week a team of Year 5 children 
competed in the Netball Skills competition at 
Preston’s College. There were four different timed 
skills they had to take part in. They came 14th out of a 
very strong firld of 17. Well done to Aamina, Hawaa, 
Saif, Isaac, Yousof, Hiba, Amaya and Adina. 

Dates For Diary 
Thurs 12th Dec                     KS1 production evening performance 
Fri 13th Dec                          Christmas Jumper Day 
Mon 16th Dec                      KS1 Christmas Party (pm) 
Tues 17th Dec                      KS2 Christmas Party (pm) 



Weds 18th Dec                     Christmas Dinner 
Fri 20th Dec                          Borwick Hall final payment due. 
                                              School closes for Christmas 3pm 
Mon 6th Jan                         School re-opens for Spring term 

 


